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IMPORTANT THINGS TO KNOW

· We will be holding tryouts the first week of mandatory try-outs (August 1st) from 8-10am.  You must be there to make the team.  Cuts will be made on Friday based off the time trials throughout the week.  

· All high school athletics take precedence over other club sports.  Practice is every day in the morning in August, and then after school from September-October, and you will be busy most Saturday mornings/afternoons.  The only excused absences are for family emergencies and health reasons.

· In order to participate in high school athletics, 5 forms must be completed BEFORE practice begins.  They can be downloaded off of the school website or picked up at the Athletic Director’s office.  The physical form must be filled out by a doctor.  Make you appointments now; the doctors get backed up over the summer.  The sooner you can get papers to me, the better.  There is also a pay-to-play fee that will be collected in the beginning of the season once cuts are made.  (See separate sheet about this)
· You are highly encouraged to come to summer conditioning when you are in town (Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays).  See separate page on summer running/conditioning.

· Cross country is a team and an individual sport.  You are always trying to better your personal time, but you are scoring points for your team.  There is a Varsity and JV like other teams, but you are not permanently on one or the other.   You can move up if you beat others on that team.  

· Cross Country is hard work; it is also lots of fun with great friends.  We have dinners together, go on trips together, order cross country clothing, and have a great time.  Parents are highly encouraged to come to the races to watch; most courses are set up so you can see your child go by several times; it is a good time!

· There will be a parent meeting the first or second week of official practice in August.  There will be plenty of volunteer opportunities there.

· Please feel free to contact me with further questions.  I will be sending interested athletes emails during the summer, so please check your accounts. 

